



	Swardeston Annual Parish Meeting Minutes

at Swardeston Village Hall, 

On Thursday 19th May 2015 at 7.30PM

	Present : 

Ian Francis


Geoff Loades


Simon Pithers
Liz Brown 


Derek Barber


David Rice

Justin Barber
Carole Jowett – Clerk


Cllr Nigel Legg 




District Councillor Nigel Legg

District & County Councillor Colin Foulger

1 member of the public attended


	1
	Welcome & Introductions

Mr Francis chaired the meeting and welcomed attendees.

	2
	Safer Neighbourhood Team Update

PCSO Sore reported that there had been three reported crimes. One had been an assault between neighbours. There had been a theft of garden furniture at a dwelling and the theft of a wheelbarrow from a neighbouring commercial property and the two incidents were connected.  

He reported that in 2014/15 there had been 7 reported crimes in the village and in 2015/16 there had been 5. 

PCSO was advised that a Renault Laguna had been parked at the village hall for over 3 months and have never move, he was given the registration number. It was not known whether the vehicle belonged to someone in the village or whether it had been abandoned. 

	3
	Minutes of Last Meeting 14th May 2015
The minutes of the last Annual Parish Meeting were reviewed. Mr Francis questioned the comments recorded with him having said that the common was a mess and wished to disassociate himself from these comments. The parish councillors agreed that the minutes were an accurate record and recognised that since the meeting the common had improved and the actions since then have started to make a difference. The owners of Low Common had no intention of pursuing any tidying up of items stored there. 

The issue of someone driving across the common was discussed but as the owner of the common was not concerned no actions were agreed. South Norfolk Council had indicated that it would not investigate any breach of byelawas and no enforcement would take place.

The minutes were then agreed and signed. 

	4
	Traffic issues

The sped sign had been provided for traffic entering the village from Mulbarton since the last meeting. 

No other issues were raised. 

	5
	Commons steering group
There had not been a commons steering group for some time. 

The developer of the properties at hospital farm was willing to help clear the ponds but Matt Davies from Norwich Fringe and Andy Sheppard from South Norfolk Council had restricted this activity until September due to the impact on wildlife. 

It was noted that the developer of the new houses wanted to include 2 passing places but these were not in the plans. The owner of the common had sold some additional land to enable the additional passing place. Some concern was expressed that it could become additional parking spaces. 

When the work to the ponds was done the Norwich Fringe could potentially bring volunteers and some local volunteers could also be involved. 

A question was asked about local people going and doing work or was insurance a real issue. 

Matt Davies had agreed to extend the management plan to include this area. 

The Norfolk Wildlife trust had asked if they could park at the village hall to undertake surveys and the clerk would ask if they could share the survey results with the parish council and commons steering group. 

The clerk was asked to request another commons steering group be arranged in July/August time. 

There would be a need to clear the area near the car park and the ponds and a JCB and chain could be used this would pull up any unwanted saplings in that area, as opposed to general clearance with a chain. 

Mrs Brown agreed to circulate the minutes from the last commons steering group. 

	6
	Open Forum
It was noted that there had been an environmental impact assessment submitted for potential development on the area of land opposite Paddock Farm. 

No other issues were raised and the Chairman closed the meeting at 20:40.

	The next parish council meeting will be 9th June 2016 commencing at 7.30pm
Signed: 



	Chairman to Swardeston Parish Council 
The address for the Parish Council Website is http://swardeston-parish-council.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/


